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As I write this, it is quite cool (even a little chilly!) outside. This is a reminder that the season is changing. Although 
�Z�H�� �J�H�W�� �D�� �O�R�W�� �R�I�� �Z�D�U�P�� �Z�H�D�W�K�H�U�� �K�H�U�H���� �Z�H�� �N�Q�R�Z�� �W�K�D�W�� �W�K�H�� �F�R�R�O�� �Z�H�D�W�K�H�U���Z�L�O�O�� �H�Y�H�Q�W�X�D�O�O�\�� �D�U�U�L�Y�H���� �:�H�¶�U�H�� �V�W�D�U�W�L�Q�J�� �W�R�� �Z�H�D�U����
long-sleeved shirts, pants instead of shorts, even sweaters, sweatshirts, and jackets. 
 
Just as we know that warm weather will eventually give way to cooler we ather and the sun will rise later and set 
earlier, we know that changes of season come in our lives, as well. As most of you have learned by now, I am      
anticipating a major change in the season of my life. I recently made an official request to the bishop to retire from 
active ministry effective July 1, 2019. 
 
This is a major change of season for me. I began to serve as the pastor of a small congregation just after my junior 
year of college when I was a very young 21-year-old. This was a major change  in season for me at that time. Soon 
after I was appointed to be the pastor at FUMC in Loraine, TX but b efore Joan and I had moved into the parsonage, 
I was out there visiting with the lay leader of the church. While we wer e talking, another member of that church 
�Z�D�O�N�H�G���X�S�����7�K�H���O�D�\���O�H�D�G�H�U���J�U�H�H�W�H�G���K�H�U���D�Q�G���V�D�L�G�����³�7�K�L�V���L�V���W�K�H���Q�H�Z���S�U�H�D�F�K�H�U���´���,���O�L�W�H�U�D�O�O�\���W�X�U�Q�H�G���D�U�R�X�Q�G���W�R���V�H�H���W�R���Z�K�R�P��
�K�H���Z�D�V���U�H�I�H�U�U�L�Q�J�����,���Z�D�V���V�R���X�Q�D�F�F�X�V�W�R�P�H�G���W�R���E�H�L�Q�J���U�H�I�H�U�U�H�G���W�R���D�V���³�W�K�H���S�U�H�D�F�K�H�U���´���,���F�R�X�O�G���W�H�O�O���R�W�K�H�U���K�X�P�R�U�R�X�V���V�W�R�U�L�H�V��
from that time, like my first hospital visit, etc. 
 
Over the years I have experienced other changes in season as I went from college to seminary while serving as a 
music director and youth director; then a major change in season as I gradua ted from seminary and began ministry 
as an ordained United Methodist pastor. Along the way there were changes in season as I moved from one        
congregation to another, living in different communities, serving different congregati ons. Although these were all 
seasonal changes, they were all part of the same journey of serving in ministry in s ome way or preparing to do so. 
But this seasonal change will be a major one. For the first time in my life sin ce I was in college, I will not be 
�³�Z�R�U�N�L�Q�J�´���W�R���H�D�U�Q���P�\���L�Q�F�R�P�H�����)�R�U���W�K�H���I�L�U�V�W���W�L�P�H���L�Q���������\�H�D�U�V�����,���Z�L�O�O���Q�R�W���E�H���L�Q���³�D�F�W�L�Y�H�´���V�W�D�W�X�V���D�V���D���F�O�H�U�J�\���P�H�P�E�H�U���R�I���W�K�H��
�5�L�R���7�H�[�D�V���&�R�Q�I�H�U�H�Q�F�H���E�X�W���Z�L�O�O���E�H���L�Q���³�U�H�W�L�U�H�G�´���V�W�D�W�X�V�����$�Q�G���P�R�V�W���R�I���D�O�O�����I�R�U���W�K�H���I�L�U�V�W���W�L�P�H���L�Q���D���Y�H�U�\���O�R�Q�J���W�L�P�H�����,���Z�L�O�O���Q�R��
longer be pastor of a congregation. Although I believe this coming summer  is the right time for me to enter into this 
�Q�H�Z���V�H�D�V�R�Q���R�I���O�L�I�H���D�Q�G���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\�����,�¶�P���D�Z�D�U�H���W�K�D�W���W�K�H���F�K�D�Q�J�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���K�X�J�H�����7�K�H�U�H���D�U�H���P�D�Q�\���D�V�S�H�F�W�V���R�I���W�K�L�V���F�K�D�Q�J�H���W�K�D�W��
I will welcome, of course. But there are also many losses I will grieve. I  will be sorting through all of that in         
anticipation of this seasonal change over the next several months. 
 
This will also be a change of season for you as a congregation. Certainly, those of you who have been part of Grace 
for a good while have experienced the change of season represented by a pastoral transition before �± perhaps many 
times. You have some idea of what this means, both the grief of present loss and  the hope for the future. We will 
also have an opportunity over the next several months to sort through these fee lings. From my previous experience 
in pastoral transitions, I know this: it is important to express our feeling s about it to each other. I look forward to 
those conversations. 
 
Walking in Grace, 



                         

September 2018  
Visitors 
Troy Kelly 
Donna Robeau 
Carolyn Sorrels 
Curtis Manning 
Baptism 
Drue Halcut Stone 
Demi Aleece Stone 
Phoebe Thomas 
Average September 
Worship  8:50   160 
    11:15    83 
Nursery         8 
Small Groups (Sunday 
School) 
Average         83 

FINANCIAL REPORT THROUGH   
SEPTEMBER 30, 2018  

 
SEPTEMBER 

Received for Ministries - $59,492.07  
Invested in Ministries - $64,038.45  

 
YEAR TO DATE 

Received for Ministries - $569,566.77  
Invested in Ministries - $603,342.89  

 
14521 Northwest Blvd TMF Loan 

Balance January 1, 2018 - 
$1,800,654.84 

Year-to-date Payments  $137,477.08  
Balance September 30th - 

$1,663,177.76  
 

Expanding the Mission 
Received Year-to-date  $123,396.61 
Year-to-date Payments $116,752.80  

 

November 2018 Altar Rail Offerings 
will go to support Holiday Outreach 

Church Office: 
Main: 361.933.0109       
fax: 361.933.0154 
 
Pastors: 
Reverend Dr. Jason Fry         ext 205 
        revjasonfry@gmail.com 
Home:   361.933.0702 
Cell:      830.992.0181 
 
Reverend Rebekah Rochte    ext 204 
        rebekah.rochte@gmail.com 
Cell:  540.288.7141 
 
Director of Youth Ministry:  
Victoria Low                         ext 203 
        youth@ccgrace.org 
 
�'�L�U�H�F�W�R�U���R�I���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���0�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\�� 
Debbie Shannon                    ext 206 
        children@ccgrace.org  
 
Director of Communication: 
Kristen Veit                           ext 200 
        communication@ccgrace.org 
 
Office Manager: 
Ira Besse                ext 202 
        graceumc@ccgrace.org 
 
Property Manager: 
Jim Dunmyer               
Cell: 361.933.1553 
 
Financial Secretary: 
Cathy Chaloupka                   ext 221          

finance@ccgrace.org 
 
Director of Music Ministries:  
Michael Perez 
       michaelkrisperez@yahoo.com 
Pianist: 
Natalie Rumfield           
       natty1000@aol.com 
 
Wesley Counselor: 
Erica Garcia 
Cell: 361.658.9708 
              

A Moment in Time #52  

The Good News of Grace September 3, 1984. 

                                                                                  Mary Lutz             
                     Historian 

Adult Ministries      
The Young at Heart group will 
be collecting and recycling #5 
Medicine Bottles as an outreach 
project. We are asking for the 

�F�R�Q�J�U�H�J�D�W�L�R�Q�¶�V�� �K�H�O�S���� �:�K�H�Q�� �D�� �O�D�U�J�H�� �Q�X�P�E�H�U�� �K�D�Y�H�� �E�H�H�Q��
collected, they will be sent to Matthew 25: Ministries.  
While this program accepts many bottles, we will 
start by accepting just the #5 amber bottles.   
 
How to recycle medicine bottles   

In developing countries, medicines�² when obtainable�²
are often dispensed into hands, pockets, leaves or any 
other available container. Matthew 25: Ministries accepts 
donations of empty plastic pill bottles for inclusion in 
shipments of medical supplies and for shredding and 
recycling. The pill bottle program fulfills the dual needs 
of improving medical care in developing countries and 
caring for our environment. This plastic recycling      
program keeps thousands of bottles out of landfills each 
year.    

Please adhere to the following guidelines: 
�x�� Bottles must have an all plastic lid. 
�x�� Sort bottles by color and type. 
�x�� Remove labels, leaving no glue or residue. (Try Olive  

or Coconut Oil for best results) 
�x�� Wash bottles in very hot water and dish soap.  
�x�� Rinse and dry thoroughly. 
�x�� Replace lids on clean, dried bottles. 
�x�� Place clean, recapped bottles in large Ziploc bags 

�P�D�U�N�H�G�� �³�&�O�H�D�Q�� �%�R�W�W�O�H�V�´�� �D�Q�G�� �S�O�D�F�H�� �L�Q�� �W�K�H�� �F�R�Q�W�D�L�Q�H�U��
provided in the church entranceway. 

 

 

 
 

Fall is in the air!! If you bring out Fall items and they 
are not exactly what you need, please remember      
�R�W�K�H�U�V�� �P�L�J�K�W�� �U�H�D�O�O�\�� �H�Q�M�R�\�� �\�R�X�U�� �G�L�V�F�D�U�G�H�G�� �L�W�H�P�V���� �:�H�¶�G��
love to have them at the Thrift Shoppe. Bring them     
by or if you need assistance, call Joan Morgan at           
361-945-������������ �6�K�H�¶�O�O���E�H���J�O�D�G���W�R���P�D�N�H���D�U�U�D�Q�J�H�P�H�Q�W�V���W�R��
pick them up.   
 

If you have spare time on Thursday, Friday, or          
Saturday, we are always in need of volunteers. If you 
can operate a cash register and have some spare time, 
�Z�H�¶�G���O�R�Y�H���W�R���W�D�O�N���W�R���\�R�X�� 
 

NOTICE: The Thrift Shoppe will be closed          
November 22-24 for the Thanksgiving holiday. 

Blood Drive  
Update  

 

There were 19 blood donors on Sunday, October 21 
with one deferred. Thanks to each of you that donated! 
Because of your generosity, 57 people can receive 
blood. Our blood donations go to MD Anderson cancer 
patients. 

UMW NEWS  

HOPE Circle will meet on Tuesday, November 13 at 9:15 
AM in the Fellowship Hall. Join us for refreshments and 
�D���S�U�R�J�U�D�P���H�Q�W�L�W�O�H�G�����³�:�R�P�H�Q���5�H�V�S�R�Q�G�L�Q�J���D�Q�G���6�H�U�Y�L�Q�J���L�Q��
�&�K�U�L�V�W�¶�V���1�D�P�H���´���:�H���O�R�R�N���I�R�U�Z�D�U�G���W�R���V�H�H�L�Q�J���<�2�8���W�K�H�U�H�� 

JOY Circle will meet on Wednesday, November 14 at 
6:30 PM in Oak Park Center. Bring your favorite snack 
�D�Q�G�� �M�R�L�Q�� �X�V�� �I�R�U�� �D�� �S�U�R�J�U�D�P�� �H�Q�W�L�W�O�H�G���� �³�:�R�P�H�Q�� �(�[�S�D�Q�G�L�Q�J��
�W�K�H���7�D�E�O�H���R�I���,�Q�F�O�X�V�L�R�Q���´���+�R�S�H���W�R���V�H�H���<�2�8���W�K�H�U�H�� 

Missions and Outreach Update  

 

The months leading up to the Christmas Holidays will 
find us busy with some familiar Outreach Projects. This 
time of year presents us with many opportunities to 
show our love to our friends and neighbors. Watch your            
bulletin and the Ministry Table for updates and          
new opportunities to serve! Contact Pastor Rebekah 
(rebekah.rochte@gmail.com, 540-288-7141) or Pam 
Fordtran (pfordtran@gmail.com, 361-537-3979) for 
more information. 
 

Sea Gulf Villa Christmas Bags:  Sea Gulf Villa        
provides affordable housing to seniors in downtown   
Corpus Christi. Each year the residents look forward to 
the holiday gift bags provided by Grace UMC. Sponsor a 
bag starting in October! 
 

Angel Tree:   Give a child the gift of love this Christmas. 
The Angel Tree will be on display starting in November 
with the opportunity to select a child from the Wesley 
Community Center in Robstown in need and provide 
toys and/or clothing. 
 

Feed Our Friends:   Help us make PB&J sandwiches,       
assemble sack lunches, donate food items, or volunteer 
to serve the hungry in Artesian Park! Join us on 2nd  
Sundays every month. 
 

Food Bank Distribution :  We have grown! Help us        
distribute food to over 70 families on 2 nd Wednesdays at 
the Thrift Shoppe or 4 th Fridays at the church! You can 
also donate canned meats and beans. 



Coastal Bend District-Wide Charge Conference �± November 17 
 

Grace will be hosting people from United Methodist congregations from across the 
district on Saturday, November 17 for a district-wide charge conference. At this   
meeting, each congregation will formally approve the compensation for pastors       
appointed to their church and celebrate candidates for ordained ministry. Rev. Dr. 
Robert Lopez, our district superintendent, will preside and cast the vision for our work 
together as United Methodists of the Coastal Bend. We will also worship together, and 
�*�U�D�F�H�¶�V���R�Z�Q���5�H�V�X�U�U�H�F�W�L�R�Q���3�U�D�L�V�H���%�D�Q�G���Z�L�O�O���E�H���O�H�D�G�L�Q�J���Z�R�U�V�K�L�S�����Z�L�W�K���5�H�Y�����/�D�X�U�D���+�H�L�N�H�V��
�R�I�� �%�H�H�� �&�U�H�H�N�� �8�0�&�� �L�Q�� �W�K�H�� �$�X�V�W�L�Q�� �D�U�H�D�� �D�V�� �R�X�U�� �J�X�H�V�W�� �V�S�H�D�N�H�U�� �R�Q�� �³�7�K�H�� �$�U�W�� �R�I��������������
�1�H�L�J�K�E�R�U�L�Q�J���´�� �$�O�O�� �W�K�H�� �S�H�R�S�O�H�� �R�I�� �*�U�D�F�H�� �D�U�H�� �L�Q�Y�L�W�H�G�� �W�R�� �D�W�W�H�Q�G�� �D�Q�G�� �S�D�U�W�L�F�L�S�D�W�H���� �,�W�� �Z�L�O�O����������
begin at 9:30 AM and be concluded before noon. 
 

Afterward, there will be a time of information, questions, and prayer concerning th e          
Commission on the Way Forward . This is in anticipation of the called General 
Conference of the United Methodist Church coming up in February. Members of the 
delegation to that meeting from the Rio Texas Conference will host this gathe ring. 
(For more information about this meeting or the Commission on the Way        
Forward , ask Pastor Jason or Pastor Rebekah). 

Decorate the Church 
Sunday, November 25 at 12:30 PM 

 
 
 

Join us right after worship services as we 
decorate the church for Advent! We need 
many helpers to set up the tree, hang 
wreaths and garlands, arrange the nativity 
scenes and add holiday sparkle. The more 
people who help, the sooner we can    
celebrate! A light lunch will be provided; 
please bring a side dish or dessert to 
share. 

Sunday, November 11 is Commitment Sunday. On this day, we will all be invited to 
�V�X�E�P�L�W�� �D�Q�� �H�V�W�L�P�D�W�H�� �R�I�� �R�X�U�� �I�L�Q�D�Q�F�L�D�O�� �J�L�Y�L�Q�J�� �W�R�� �L�Q�Y�H�V�W�� �L�Q�� �*�U�D�F�H�¶�V�� �P�L�V�V�L�R�Q�� �D�Q�G������������������������������
�Y�L�V�L�R�Q�� �L�Q�� ������������ �,�I�� �\�R�X�� �K�D�Y�H�Q�¶�W�� �U�H�F�H�L�Y�H�G�� �W�K�H�� �P�D�W�H�U�L�D�O�V�� �Z�L�W�K�� �D�Q�� �H�V�W�L�P�D�W�H�� �R�I�� �J�L�Y�L�Q�J������������������������������
card by November 8, please contact the church office at 361-933-0109 or          
graceumc@ccgrace.org. 

Dear Friends, 
  
Last month I had the incredible opportunity to travel in the footsteps of the 
Apostle Paul along with 106 other pilgrims. For two weeks we were led by my 
former seminary professor, Rev. Dr. Jaime Clark-Soles, as we toured through 
�Y�D�U�L�R�X�V�� �U�H�J�L�R�Q�V�� �L�Q�� �,�W�D�O�\���� �0�D�O�W�D���� �*�U�H�H�F�H���� �D�Q�G�� �9�D�W�L�F�D�Q�� �&�L�W�\���� �,�I�� �\�R�X�¶�G�� �O�L�N�H�� �W�R�� �N�Q�R�Z��
more, I will gladly share stories and pictures with you! For now, here are a few 
things that stood out to me during my nerdy travels. 
 
First, I was intrigued by how local legends and traditions interpret their          
experiences with Paul. Most of the towns we visited had their own story about 
him, some referencing accounts in Acts (e.g. Acts 27-28 when Paul was       
shipwrecked on Malta and survived a snakebite) and others developing into local 
legends (e.g. that after Paul visited Messina, Sicily, ambassadors visited Mary in 
Jerusalem and brought back a letter of blessing from her). I think we all have 
�V�W�R�U�L�H�V�� �O�L�N�H�� �W�K�D�W���� �1�R�W�� �H�Y�H�U�\�R�Q�H�¶�V�� �V�W�R�U�\�� �L�V�� �W�K�H�� �V�D�P�H���� �D�Q�G�� �V�R�P�H�W�L�P�H�V�� �W�K�H�\�� �H�Y�H�Q��
�F�R�Q�I�O�L�F�W�����E�X�W���H�Y�H�U�\���V�W�R�U�\���L�V���7�U�X�H���D�V���D�Q���H�[�S�U�H�V�V�L�R�Q���R�I���W�K�D�W���S�H�U�V�R�Q�¶�V���X�Q�G�H�U�V�W�D�Q�G�L�Q�J��
of the things of God. How might we open ourselves to hearing and appreciating 
the faith stories of other people even when we have had vastly different        
experiences on our respective journeys of faith? 
 
�6�H�F�R�Q�G���� �V�X�U�S�U�L�V�L�Q�J�O�\���� �W�K�H�� �S�O�D�F�H�� �Z�K�H�U�H�� �,�� �I�H�O�W�� �F�O�R�V�H�V�W�� �W�R�� �*�R�G�� �Z�D�V�Q�¶�W�� �L�Q�� �W�K�H�� �J�U�D�Q�G��
basilicas, but in the underground tunnels of the dead. The Catacombs of Saint 
Sebastian date to the 3rd - 5 th centuries CE and once housed the remains of over 
100,000 Christians, including for a time the bones of Peter, Paul, and several 
martyrs. As I trailed my hands along the cool stones and noticed the ancient 
Christian symbols etched into the walls, I was struck by the realization that the 
faith I have today was shared by these long-dead saints. I might not know their 
names and they may never have dreamed I would exist, but we are deeply    
connected to each other. I praised God for those who went before us in the 
faith and prayed that our lives, too, would be an inspiration for the generations 
to come. We also saw a Roman mausoleum that had been lost since the 2nd   
century CE, and I was fascinated to discover amid the bright frescos the image 
of the Good Shepherd. At some point this family became Christian! Seeing the 
real change faith made in the life (and death) of this family made me wonder 
what practical difference faith makes for me. Can people tell that I am Christian, 
or will they only notice when they see the cross on my grave marker? 
 
Third, the act of pilgrimage has a long history in our religious tradition. In the 
Middle Ages, in particular, people would travel to churches and sites of special 
significance to pray, pay homage, leave offerings, and feel closer to God. That 
�G�R�H�V�Q�¶�W�� �M�X�V�W�� �D�S�S�O�\�� �W�R�� �E�L�E�O�L�F�D�O�� �S�O�D�F�H�V���� �P�D�Q�\�� �0�H�W�K�R�G�L�V�W�V�� �W�U�D�Y�H�O�� �W�R�� �(�Q�J�O�D�Q�G���� �I�R�U��������
�H�[�D�P�S�O�H�����W�R���Z�D�O�N���L�Q���-�R�K�Q���:�H�V�O�H�\�¶�V���I�R�R�W�V�W�H�S�V���D�Q�G���J�D�L�Q���D���J�U�H�D�W�H�U���D�S�S�U�H�F�L�D�W�L�R�Q���I�R�U��
the history that led to our own faith tradition. If you have an opportunity to 

�W�U�D�Y�H�O���W�R���V�R�P�H���R�I���W�K�H�V�H���W�U�D�Q�V�I�R�U�P�D�W�L�Y�H���S�O�D�F�H�V�����,���K�L�J�K�O�\���H�Q�F�R�X�U�D�J�H���\�R�X���W�R���G�R���V�R�����,�I���\�R�X���F�D�Q�¶�W���W�U�D�Y�H�O����
grab an atlas and trace the trails and waterways that carried our faith across the whole world. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

mailto:graceumc@ccgrace.org


Revolution Youth WNL 
It is a great place to connect with other students and hear biblical teachings on issues s tudents 
face. Join us every Wednesday during the school year from 6:00 PM-8:00 PM. There is a meal     
provided (a donation of $3.00 per person is accepted to cover the cost of food). Youth can e njoy a 
safe place to have fellowship with each other as they play gaga ball, tetherball, volleyball,          
basketball, football, pool, ping pong, air hockey, as well as many other games and activities.  
 

We will be starting a new series called Boss. In this series, we will challenge youth to       
�F�R�Q�V�L�G�H�U�� �Z�K�R���� �R�U�� �Z�K�D�W���� �W�K�H�\�� �K�D�Y�H�� �D�O�O�R�Z�H�G�� �W�R�� �E�H�� �³�W�K�H�L�U�� �E�R�V�V�´���� �%�H�F�D�X�V�H�� �Z�K�H�W�K�H�U�� �L�W�¶�V���W�K�H��
�³�J�R�G�� �R�I�� �P�H�´���� �W�K�H�� �³�J�R�G�� �R�I�� �V�W�X�I�I�´���� �W�K�H�� �³�J�R�G�� �R�I�� �Z�R�U�U�\�´���� �R�U�� �W�K�H�� �³�J�R�G�� �R�I�� �R�E�V�H�V�V�L�R�Q�´���� �Z�H�� �D�O�O��
�N�Q�R�Z���Z�K�D�W���L�W�¶�V���O�L�N�H���W�R���K�D�Y�H���D�Q���D�X�W�K�R�U�L�W�\���S�U�R�E�O�H�P���� 
 

�5�H�Y�R�O�X�W�L�R�Q���<�R�X�W�K���8�S�U�L�V�L�Q�J�« 
Sunday morning from 10:00 �± 11:00 
The bible is filled with stories of miracles and inspiration, but it also teaches us how to  reach out 
�D�Q�G���F�R�Q�Q�H�F�W���W�R���R�W�K�H�U�V���� �7�K�L�V�� �P�R�Q�W�K���� �Z�H�� �D�U�H���V�W�D�U�W�L�Q�J�� �D�� �Q�H�Z���V�W�X�G�\�� �E�D�V�H�G���R�Q���$�G�D�P�� �+�D�P�L�O�W�R�Q�¶�V�� �E�R�R�N����
The Way: Walking in the Footsteps of Jesus.    
 

�5�H�Y�R�O�X�W�L�R�Q���<�R�X�W�K���6�H�U�Y�L�F�H���3�U�R�M�H�F�W�« 
November 4th �± Lunch and Service Project 12-3 The Villa Bingo  
November 18th �± Lunch and Service Project 12-3 Thrift Shoppe  
Pizza and drinks will be provided on both days. Remember to wear bug spray! 
 

�&�R�Q�I�L�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q�« 
November 1st �± Field Trip (Catholic Church, meet at Grace at 7:00 PM) 
November 4th �± �&�R�Q�I�L�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���&�O�D�V�V�����³�1�H�Z���&�U�H�D�W�L�R�Q�´ 
November 11th �± �&�R�Q�I�L�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���&�O�D�V�V�����³�:�D�\���R�I���6�D�O�Y�D�W�L�R�Q�´ 

During Breakfast 
with Santa, we will 
be having a Holiday 
Bazaar. If you have 
items you would like 

to sell during the 
event, contact     

Debbie at 933-0109 
to reserve your 

booth space. 
 

Silent Auction items are also needed. Please 

drop off your items to the church office no 

later than Sunday, December 9 th . 

Operation Christmas Child 
October 14th �± November 11th  

 
 
 

�³�7�K�H���0�L�V�V�L�R�Q���R�I���2�S�H�U�D�W�L�R�Q���&�K�U�L�V�W�P�D�V���&�K�L�O�G���L�V���W�R��
�G�H�P�R�Q�V�W�U�D�W�H���*�R�G�¶�V���O�R�Y�H���L�Q���D���W�D�Q�J�L�E�O�H���Z�D�\���W�R��

needy children around the world and, together 
with the local Church worldwide, to share         

�W�K�H���*�R�R�G���1�H�Z�V���R�I���-�H�V�X�V���&�K�U�L�V�W���´ 
 

Please bring your box back before November 
11th so that they can be set up in the worship 

center for us to pray over on Sunday,            
November 11th and then taken to the              

National drop off site. 

Join us Sunday evening, December 2 nd in the 

Worship Center for Birthday for Jesus as 

the children and youth of Grace UMC      

perform "Star Trip". The Birthday for     

Jesus celebration will continue in the       

fellowship hall with cake, cookies, and punch.  

Saturday, December 15th                           
Grace United Methodist Church  

�6�L�O�H�Q�W���$�X�F�W�L�R�Q�����&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���3�H�U�I�R�U�P�D�Q�F�H�V������������������������������������������������������������������������������������
Arts & Crafts, Vendor Booths,                            

Food and Fun! 
Free picture with Santa!                          

Free Admission!                            
Breakfast is $5.00 per person                                              
$20.00 maximum per family 

 
 
 

Contact Debbie Shannon at 933-0109 
for more information 


